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08th February 2021 

 

 

To: Parents/Carers and Students of years 11 and 13 

 

 
Dear Parent/Carer and Student, 

I am writing to you about the start of our preparation for teacher assessed grades (TAGs). 

This is the name of the process by which students will receive their final grades in their GCSE 

or A level exams this year.  

The consultation on how GCSE and A level grades will be awarded this year has now closed. 

Schools, parents/carers and students will not receive feedback until at least 22nd February and 

according to current media reports there will be no wholesale return of students until 8th March. 

However, there is one key thread running through the consultation… any grade awarded must 

be evidenced with student work and this work is most likely to be in the form of a controlled 

assessment in the style of that specific subject. 

We want every WLA student to be fully prepared for these assessments. To support this, over 

the next two weeks we will be rolling out our ‘Stepping Stones to Success’ strategy. This will 

focus on ensuring that every student in year 11 and 13 knows: 

1. How to revise for assessments 

2. How to plan their revision time 

3. The best techniques for each subjects 

4. What to revise  

5. How to access past paper questions and mark schemes 

6. The best resources for each subjects 

 

We will also look to hold an online support event for parents/carers and students to attend 

virtually after the consultation reports back so that we can keep everyone informed and 

prepared on how grades will be awarded this year. 

Due to the expected route of how grades are to be awarded this year we are currently unable 

to provide predicted grades to students, parents and external agencies until the consultation 

has published clearer information on the legal process. If you would like us to confirm this with 

any organisation please contact me on simpsonbk@westlakesmat.org.uk and we will 

undertake this for you. This does not impact on UCAS or post any 16 application processes 

whereby data received from Update One can be used. 

Finally, as we know the preparation for terminal assessments is best achieved over a long 

period of time and in small chunks we will be starting to set revision tasks for students in year 

11 and 13 students. We would expect these to be completed outside of lesson times. These 

will be based around the revision tasks that we know work best for students. To support this I 

have included a copy of ‘How to Revise the WLA Way.’ 
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If you have any questions about this please contact me on the email above, 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

Barry Simpson 

Vice Principal 
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